
Guilford Planning Board Minutes 
Guilford Town Office 

October 18, 2017 
 
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 
Attendance:  Matt Holland, Chairman, Richard Panciera, Martha Ward, Ed Davis, and 
Lou Sidell, Secretary. 
Alternative members present: Clayton Griffin 
 
Minutes: Member Ward moved to accept the minutes of September 20, 2017 and 
Member Panciera seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Code Enforcement Officer’s Report: 

 Jerry Mihm, 10 Andrews Road, Map 2, Lot 33, permit for a 13’ x 16’ tool shed. 
 Andy Lovell, 66 Water Street, Map 12, Lot 76, permit for more than 10 cubic 

yards of gravel for parking lot at Lovell’s Hardware. 
 Brian and Cindy Woodworth, 198 Butter Street, Map 5, Lot 3, permit for a 32’ x 

48’ garage 
 
CEO, Keith Doore reported that he attended the MMA session in August regarding the 
adoption of Marijuana regulations.  He said the information provided included a 
statement that there will most likely be more changes in 2019 in the law and regulations 
at the state level. 
MMA said Saco now has the best example for a model ordinance.  It also includes a 
reference to an odor ordinance.  It was also stated that license requirements are 
recommended.  A grower may have up to 800,000 square feet of space devoted to 
growing marijuana. 
 
There was a brief discussion regarding an issue of individuals not applying for permits 
because they feel that that there is no fee so why bother. 
 
Adjourn: Member Panciera moved to adjourn and Member Ward seconded the motion.  
Motion carried unanimously.  Adjourned at 8:05 P.M. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Lou Sidell, Jr. 
Secretary 


